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Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation 

District Board Minutes

May 13, 2008
The Board of the Northwest Ohio Juvenile Detention, Training and Rehabilitation District met on this day at 9:00 a.m. in the multi-purpose room of the Detention Center.
Roll Call was taken.  The following members were present:
Defiance County


Fulton County


Henry County


Williams County
Diane Collins


Michael Bumb


Tom Mack


Scott Acus
Roger Gardner


James Dominique


Denise McColley


Steve Bird

Tom Kime


Dean Genter


Rich Myers





Stephen Ruyle


Brad Grime


Larry Siclair







Roy Miller


Others present:
Gayle Hilkert      Brian Patrick      April Cook
Tom Kime motioned to approve minutes from the March 11th meeting.  Dean Genter 2nd.  Motion carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Roger turned the meeting over to Judge Bumb to conduct the Annual Organizational Meeting.  Judge Bumb explained the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Board are elected.  The Secretary is appointed.  He then opened the floor for nominations for Chairman of the Board.  James Dominique nominated Roger Gardner.  Larry Siclair 2nd the motion.  Motion to close nominations for Chairman of the Board - inaudible.  Tom Mack 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  Board unanimously elected Roger Gardner as Chairman of the Board.  Larry Siclair nominated Tom Mack as Vice-Chairman.  Jim Dominique 2nd the motion.  Dean Genter motioned to close nominations.  Tom Kime 2nd motion.  Motion carried.  Tom Mack was unanimously elected as Vice Chairman.  That concluded election of officers.  Judge Bumb turned the meeting over to Roger Gardner.

Superintendent’s Report

Presented by Superintendent Brian Patrick

Population Report:


March

April



Intakes
   
43

45
    


Releases

38

44
Recidivists
22 (51%)
23 (51%)
Security Report:





March
April



Escorts to assigned cell or observation cell 


  0 
 0
Removal of safety or security and/or inflicting self-harm
  0
 1
Medical Services Report:




March

April
Nurse Sick Calls





41

42
Physician Sick Calls




29

20
ER Visits





02

02
Hospital Admits





00

00
Ambulance Transports




  3%

29%

Prescriptions Ordered




45

67


Board questioned if the facility transports detainees for Emergency Room visits.  We do transport.  Parents are responsible for health services.  In some instances Medicaid is billed for the services.

Program/Services Report:



March and April
Total Number of Individual Hours per County

   30.00

Total Number of Case Management Units per County

   90.80
Total Number of Group Hours per County


 349.00
Total Number of Assessment Hours per County

     6.20
Mental Health Program:




March 

April
Mental Health Assessments



  5.00

  6.00
One-hour Groups Weekly




18.00

20.00
Family sessions





  0.00

  7.00
Community Supportive Progress Sessions


  2.00

    .00
 
 (Court Appearances, First Call for Help, Job and Family Services referrals and contact with Probation Officers)
There were 33 Suicide Watch Days in March (30-15 minutes watches/3 One-on-One watches). 
There were 43 Suicide Watch Days in February (40-15 minute watches/3 One-on-One watches.)
Education Summary: 




March Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language)   

557 Detainees in attendance twice a day
399 Males   158 Females

Classroom B:  (Math, science and social studies) 

544 Detainees in attendance twice a day        399 males   145 Females

April Report
Classroom A: (Reading, Writing, Language)


641 Detainees in attendance twice a day
412 Males   229 Females

Classroom B:  (Math, science and social studies)  
635 Detainees in attendance twice a day        408 Males   227 Females

Training Report:

Superintendent Patrick reported a total of 214 training hours for the reporting period.   Staff Members received the following training: 
CORENOW.com




Safe Training and Responsible Restraints

Detention Standards Review and Revision

Facilitator Training in Girls Circle


Developing Effective Supervisors


OSHA/PERPP Updates


Bloodborne Pathogens



Civil Service Law


Personnel Report:
New hires: 
1
Full-time Officers 


Resignations:  
2
Full-time Officers

1
Intermittent Teacher

Terminations:
1
Full-time Officer



Vacancies:
1
Full-time Officer
Status Change:
1 
Intermittent JCO to Full-time JCO


There were no employee grievances during the reporting period.
Fiscal Officer Report 

Monthly Statistics

March Billing Census

There were two (2) member county overages during March.  Henry County was charged with 2 overages, Williams County with 6.
$816 was credited back to member counties:
Defiance County - $340

Henry County - 
  $118







Fulton County
- $313

Williams County - $  45

Non-Member Counties contracted 95 Beds at a rate of $65/day:

Crawford County - 22 Beds
Darke County - 20 Beds



Richland County - 16 Beds
Van Wert County - 37 Beds

       Total monthly non-member revenue totaled $6,175.


Average Daily Population – 27.48
Average Female Population – 8.06
April Billing Census

Again there were two (2) member counties with overages during April.  Henry County was charged with 3 overages, Fulton County was also charged with 3 overages.  $ 612 was credited back to member counties:








Defiance County - $272
Henry County     -   $    4









Fulton County     -  $ 97
Williams County 
-  $ 239


Year to date credits to Member Counties - $1,428.00

Non-Member Counties contracted 120 Beds at a rate of $65/day

Crawford County – 30 Beds
Darke County – 30 Beds

Hancock County  -   6 Beds
Putnam County – 27 Beds

Van Wert County – 27 Beds
Total Monthly non-member rent totaled $7,800.00

Year to date Non-Member Rent revenue totaled $21,795.00 

Average Daily Population – 30.97

Average Female Population – 11.03  
Average Female population is increasing.
The Board questioned why non-member counties are using our facility.  Brian explained some use NWOJDC because their county may have lack of space.  Others wish to take advantage of the programming we have to offer.
Financial Report

Cash Report – 

Operating Budget





Capital Budget

Balance 01-01-08


$   364,388.45

Balance 1-01-08


$  152,699.11
YTD Revenues  (4-30-08)

$   555,282.19

YTD Revenues (4-30-08)

$      5,459.00
YTD Expenses (4-30-08)

$   438,247.40

YTD Expenses (4-30-08)

                 .00
Balance 4-30-08


$   481,423.24

Balance 4-30-08


$   158,158.11
The Board reviewed the Budget as of April 30, 2008.  As of this report we have expended 30.36% of the Operating Budget.  During the reporting period we paid the entire Workers’ Comp premium.  We received a credit of $309.63 for early payment.  Also the annual facilities insurance premium has been paid in full.   Advertising expenses are up as we have had to advertise for several vacancies. We also advertised for seasonal lawn care.  The advertising line includes expenses for the webmaster.  Other heavily expended line items have been reported at previous meetings.  There were no expenditures from the Capital Account.
Assistant Superintendent’s Report

Girls Circle – April explained we are excited about a gender specific program for girls that we hope to start this summer.  Darcy Brown, one of our Full-Time Officers, attended a two day Girls Circle training.  This is a nationally known program that creates a safe space for girls to discuss relationships, home environment, protective factors and skill building.  As we all know girls think differently than males.  This program is a relational based education and prevention program geared toward females.  The plans are for girls to attend five one hour groups each week.  Darcy Brown will serve as facilitator of the group.  She is excited about the program, enjoyed the training and has a lot of good ideas. 
Another program we are excited about is: “Wake Up Youth Inc.”  Elsandra Delamon from Toledo will conduct the program on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  These will be one hour groups with females dealing with issues as education, victimization, and relationships.  Elsandra will also conduct groups with males dealing with issues as respect and relationships. 

Our females will have a total of 7 hours of gender specific groups each week.  In the last few months the female population has been increasing so this is the appropriate time to institute these programs.   Elsandra Delamon comes to CCNO each week and will coordinate her stops at our facility with her CCNO visits.  There will be no charge for her services.   
April explained Darcy Brown will serve as a facilitator rather than counselor.  She participated in the 12 hours Girls Circle training.  Next month she will attend a conference where she will receive training in dealing with mental health issues.  Later this summer she will attend a gender specific training offered by the State of Ohio DYS.  Darcy will focus on education.  She will not get into therapy or counseling.

 
Facility Committee
Dean Genter stated there is nothing to report at this time.  He did mention the lawn looks very nice.  Mignin Lawn Service is caring for the lawn and has done a very nice job with the landscaping.  Dean thanked Brian for following up on the lawn care issues. 

Personnel and Grievance Committee
Tom Mack noted there was no report at this time.
Finance Committee 
Tom Kime noted the Finance Committee has not met and there is nothing to report at this time.
Program and Policy Committee 
Diane Collins reported the committee met to review ACA Accreditation as discussed at the last Board Meeting.  The cost of the initial audit has been reduced to $5700. That cost will cover the accreditation and completion of the Standards Compliance Audit.   In three years they would come back for the re-accreditation audit if we were satisfied and wanted to continue with the process.  At that time the cost could be $10,000.  The Program and Policy Committee has unanimously voted to recommend the Board authorize Brian to enter into a contract for ACA Accreditation.  The committee feels the Accreditation holds the facility to a higher standard.  Brian provided Diane with 
a spreadsheet detailing expenditures needed to be compliant with ACA standards.  Items on the spreadsheet include a fireproof cabinet, two flammable material containers, file cabinet, visitor lockers, shelving, file folders and miscellaneous office supplies for a total of $4,500.  Brian reported that CORSA does not offer an insurance premium reduction to facilities with ACA Accreditation at this time.   This fiscal year we budgeted $10,000 in the Legal and Professional Line for ACA Accreditation expenditures.  Dean Genter made a motion that the facility enter into a contract for ACA Accreditation.  Tom Kime 2nd the motion.  Larry Siclair commended the facility for their willingness to do what is required for accreditation as it will require a lot of work.  It shows the court and the juvenile system this facility holds itself to a higher standard.  Motion to proceed with ACA Accreditation carried.  Unanimous Ayes.

Old Business 
There was no old business to discuss.
New Business

School tuition.  On occasion it may be difficult to determine who is responsible for the cost of the detainee’s education.   The Judges recommended the facility contact them if there is a problem with school tuition.   Also, the Board was asked if they want us to bill the school district of residence for students who are withdrawn or who are home schooled.  The school district may be responsible for withdrawn students.  That issue will be researched.

Paulding County Bed Rental.  The Board confirmed that Paulding has the use of 2 Beds.  The arrangement is through Defiance County because originally Paulding did not want to participate.  Paulding is billed at the member rate.  

Brian reported to the Board that he has scheduled vacation June 5th through June 15th.

Roger distributed the Board Meeting Schedule July 2008 through May 2009. 

Meeting adjourned 9:40 a.m.
Next meeting is scheduled for July 8, 2008.

